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   NOTICE TO MARINERS 
 
 

No. H. 136/2016 
 

R I V E R   H U M B E R 
 

THORNGUMBALD TO SKITTER HAVEN – 
GAS PIPELINE SURVEY OPERATIONS 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that commencing Tuesday 22nd November 2016 

(or as soon after as circumstances permit) and continuing for a period of about 4 days, 
survey operations will be carried out over the gas pipelines crossing the River Humber 
between Thorngumbald and Skitter Haven. 
 

The 15 metre survey vessel ‘WESSEX EXPLORER’ will be engaged in the work and when 
underway, may have equipment streaming close alongside or at a distance of up to 50 
metres astern.  The vessel will be running survey lines both along and across the pipelines 
over the full width of the river. 
 

The ‘WESSEX EXPLORER’ will exhibit the lights and shapes prescribed by the 
International Regulations for Preventing Collisions at Sea and will maintain a listening 
watch on VHF Channels 16 and 12.   
 

MARINERS ARE WARNED to exercise care and caution in the area and to give 

the ‘WESSEX EXPLORER’ and its tow as wide a berth as possible, passing at the 
SLOWEST POSSIBLE SPEED to avoid creating a wash. 
 
 
 

CAPT. A. FIRMAN 
HARBOUR MASTER, HUMBER 

 

17th November 2016 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
THE INTERNET 

 
In order to widen communication between ABP Humber Estuary Services and those with an interest in the estuary, you are invited to visit our website which carries 
a wide range of information, including current live weather and Buoy positions, charts, tidal information and copies of this and other Notice to Mariners. 
 

www.humber.com 

http://www.humber.com/

